
From: Batkin, Joshua
Sent: Wednesday, July 21, 2010 2:53 PM
To: Joyce Connery (ioyce.conneryvhq.doe.gov)
Cc: Pace, Patti
Subject: Call with the Chairman and the Deputy Secretary

Joyce, nice to talk with you yesterday. Chairman Jaczko would like to speak with Deputy Secretary Ponemon
about three issues:

1) DOE's responses to NRC requests for additional information (expected July 31) regarding incidental
waste disposal at the Savannah River Site.

2) Aerotest - the NRC staff has issued an order to Aerotest to complete the pending sale to remove
foreign ownership - a remaining issue is who will take title to the spent fuel.

3) Ongoing efforts to develop an MOU between our agencies on the security oversight of MOX fuel.

I've copied the Chairman's scheduler Patti Pace so she can also reach out to the Deputy Secretary's assistant
to schedule a call since issue #1 is time sensitive.

Please let me know if you have questions.

Thank you,
Josh

Joshua C. Batkin
Chief of Staff
Chairman Gregory B. Jaczko
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
(301) 415- 1820
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